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Shrewsbury Rural East
Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT)

About your team
Insp			Safdar Ali			Sgt 3250 Becky Thomas (Temp Cover of section)
							
PCSO   		Lyn Birch
PCSO                      Jacqui Baldwin
PC        	           Mark Milton                  

Safer Neighbourhood Teams work with local people and partners to identify, tackle and solve issues that matter to the community where you live.
Making neighbourhoods safer by cutting day to day crime and anti-social behaviour is at the heart of keeping people in West Mercia safe.  We are keen to promote closer links with local residents & would like to increase the number of Neighbourhood Watch, Speed Watch, Rural Watch & Horse Watch Schemes – they are easy to set up & require little effort to maintain, please ask how.
Officers will continue to come to provide a high quality service however you contact us - in person (on the street, at community bases and at partners and communities together [PACT] meetings).
 Please join us on social media – if your parish, group or area have a website, ‘page’ or email address, please let us know.  or email us for help & advice.

Where we work
Shrewsbury Rural East  is based at -    Pontesbury Police Station, Minsterley Road, Pontesbury, SY5 0QH.  We work in the Parishes of Acton Burnell, Frodesley, Pitchford, Ruckley and Langley, All Stretton, Smethcott and Woolstaston, Astley, Atcham, Bayston Hill, Berrington, Buildwas, Cardington, Church Preen, Hughley and Kenley, Church Pulverbatch, Condover, Cound,Cressage, Harley and Sheinton,Leebotwood and Longnor, Leighton and Eaton Constantine, Uffington, Upton Magna, Withington, and finally Wroxeter and Uppington

How to get in touch
	101 Extension 7704801 to talk to your local SNT at Pontesbury Station.    
	shrewsburyre.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk
	www.westmercia.police.uk
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Only call 999 in an emergency, when a crime is in progress or life is in danger.

PONTESBURY POLICE STATION OPENING TIMES


The Police Station is staffed by volunteers. Sometimes due to circumstances beyond our control we may not be able to have the station open to the public. If the station is closed and you need to speak to a member of the team please contact us using the details above.

The Safer Neighbourhood Team will also hold Police Surgeries : https://westmercia.police.uk 
Occasionally due to circumstances beyond our control we may not be able to get to the Surgery or Meeting. If officers are not at the location and you need to speak to the team please contact us using the details above. 


 

________________________________________________________________________________________________



News and Successes

Protecting our communities from county lines
27 people were arrested during a crackdown on county lines across the counties covered by West Mercia Police.
 A two week period during February saw regional intensification with heightened work. Criminal activity was targeted as part of the Force’s overarching Protect campaign. This campaign seeks to tackle organised crime and disrupt those causing the most harm in our communities.
During the intensification period heroin, crack cocaine, cocaine and cannabis were seized by Police across Herefordshire, Worcestershire and Shropshire.
Over £35,000 in cash was seized, along with 20 mobile phones and weapons;  these included knives and an imitation hand gun.
Officers visited ‘cuckooed’ homes believed to be being exploited by drug dealers. They identified and safeguarded vulnerable people at risk of being exploited. Officers also engaged in education activity with fast food outlets, care homes, schools, local authorities, petrol stations and travel hubs across the counties.
Chief Superintendent Damian Barratt said: “West Mercia Police is no different to any other Police Force across the country where county lines drug dealers are exploiting vulnerable children, young people and adults.
“Organised crime groups are targeting our local communities and exploiting vulnerable people to transport drugs into our counties. In a practice known as cuckoo-ing, offenders often seek to take over the homes of vulnerable people to further facilitate drug dealing.
“These groups are often involved in serious violence and do not think twice about putting young and vulnerable people in frightening situations, causing them to make decisions that can ultimately change their lives and the lives of others forever. We are determined to do all we can to stop this from happening.
“We’re committed to tackling serious and organised crime as part of our ‘Protect’ campaign. Despite the Covid19 lockdown restrictions this criminality continues and no matter what the circumstances, our officers are here 24/7 365 days a year to protect people from harm.”
To report concerns about County Lines visit the Tell Us About section of www.westmercia.police.uk . Alternatively information can be reported anonymously to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. Crimestoppers is independent of police and completely confidential.
West Mercia Police celebrates uplift in officer numbers as part of national programme
Despite the challenges that COVID-19 has presented police forces, the government is still ahead of schedule to bring in the promised 20,000 more officers by 2023.
With an aim of attracting 6,000 new recruits in England and Wales by April 2021, figures released recently show that the total uplift nationally is already 6,620. The programme has increased the number of police officers nationwide by 5%, bringing a total of 135,248.
Out of this figure, West Mercia Police has recruited 93 officers in year one, which means that the force has met its target for 2020/21. West Mercia Police now has 2298 officers, the highest level in a decade.
The force’s latest intake of 20 Police Constable Degree Apprenticeship (PCDA) student officers joined on 25 January, with the next intake of 40 Degree Holder Entry Programme (DHEP) student officers – 16 of these on the brand new Detective Constable DHEP route - joining on 15 March.
Meanwhile, representation of officers from ethnic minority backgrounds has risen to over 2.7%, the highest level the force has ever seen. Similarly, the proportion of female officers now stands at an all-time high of 32.6%. This is a significant increase of 11.56% of women police officers across all ranks over the past year.
The allocation of new officers for the next financial year is 91, with 40 of these to be student officers joining through the PCDA or DHEP routes, posted on Patrol and deployed to Shrewsbury, Telford, Hereford, Worcester, Kidderminster and Redditch.
Meanwhile, 13 officers will join Safer Neighbourhood Teams and 17 detectives will be posted to Herefordshire, Shropshire, Telford & Wrekin and Worcestershire, as well as the force’s headquarters at Hindlip Hall.
Rachel Hartland Lane, Director of Business Services at West Mercia Police, said: “The national uplift  campaign has given us a once in a generation opportunity to improve diversity in policing, as well as contributing to our highest number of officers since 2010.
“We are now a more representative force than ever before, but we still have a way to go to be truly reflective of the people we serve. We have an aspiration to see approximately 5% ethnic minority representation among our officers by 2025, and of course, in order to truly be representative of our communities, the proportion of female officers needs to nudge upwards to 50%.
“Whilst we are currently closed for recruitment for student officers, this will change as we head towards the spring, giving us the perfect opportunity to further increase our representation via our new officers through our different entry routes.”
Police and Crime Commissioner John Campion said: “The communities of West Mercia have made it clear that visible policing is one of their top priorities, and I am delighted that the force has achieved its target for the recruitment of new officers in 2020/21. I have also promised an additional 91 officers through my 2021/22 budget to fight crime and further improve police visibility and accessibility. This uplift of 91 officers, through my budget, equates to 399 additional officers since May 2016.
”Importantly, the figures also indicate that the recruitment programme has increased the number of female and ethnic minority officers, which will have the positive effect of ensuring that the force more accurately reflects the communities it serves. This, in turn, will further improve the trust our communities have in its police force.”

Fraudsters target people in Shropshire
We’re aware that criminals pretending to be police officers are again attempting to defraud people in Shropshire.
Police will never ask you to handover or transfer money or purchase vouchers.
Chief Inspector Mark Reilly said: “Fraudsters traditionally target older, more vulnerable people however anyone can be a target. They can often be incredibly convincing giving you no reason to think they aren’t genuine. However, I want people to be aware that police will never ask you to handover or transfer money, for whatever reason. If you receive a call from someone claiming to be a police officer you should hang up immediately.
“Fraudsters scams can be very elaborate, very convincing and very cruel. If you think someone is trying to scam you, don't be pressured and give yourself time to stop and think.
“If the crime is still in progress, because for example, you have recently provided bank details or handed over cards or cash or are going to visit your bank or the caller has arranged for someone to visit your address to collect items, you should call the police to report this on 999.”

Change of Staff

[bookmark: _GoBack]As Local Policing continues to improve their ways of serving the community with the new charter being implemented, there have been some internal changes of staff this month.
Sgt 0028 SANDERS has left us to go across to Telford.  As such, the process has begun for his replacement.  In the interim, SGT 3250 Becky Thomas is covering his responsibilities.
There has also been a change of Safer Neighbourhood Officers on other areas.  In regards to the most important Local Policing area (Shrewsbury Rural East) PC Becky Howells will be moving from Monkmoor and Sutton area to take over Rural East.  Becky has great experience in the SNT world having performed the role in the West Midlands Police.  She transferred across to West Mercia and has again returned to Local Policing. She will be taking over from myself end of May.

Both Lyn and Jacqui will continue in their roles as PCSO’s for our area.  I can vouch for their continued hard work as they continue to tackle the problems in our ever growing area.  Alas, there is not enough hours in the day to provide the support and visual patrols we would like to provide to our communities and as such, we have to concentrate on tackling the priorities.  
My colleague PC Ross Cookson will also be handing over his Rural area that borders my own as he retires in July.  With two areas in excess of 1000 square miles, our two teams help each other and given many of the problems we face impact of both areas (County Lines, CSE, Rural Burglaries/thefts) we endeavour to try and provide solutions.
With Covid changing the way we police and the way the communities interact, we will now look to join your Parish meetings via ZOOM or TEAM.  Prior to this, it was almost impossible to be able to attend the meetings, given there are so many of you.  Maybe you could consider staggering the evenings you meet, which would allow us to join you more often. (eg. if you all meet of the 1st Tuesday of the month, we can only be with one of you)  With ZOOM, it will make it possible to finally be there for you. 
 
Reminder

Speeding Issues

Some of you are already aware of the Community Speed Watch.  Below is a summary by Mr Mark Booth with how the CSW works:

If there is interest in any particular area we first need to carry out a speed survey to ensure the average speeds are within our safety range to offer the scheme. Following this I need a group of at least six people who would be willing to take the training. One of this group must be willing to take on the role of coordinator. This role is easy but I use this person as my direct contact. Once I'm happy we have enough volunteers to operate a CSW group I will then attend the area and identify safe locations for the group to operate in. I take pictures of the areas and complete a risk assessment. This can be done by myself or the coordinator can join me to offer their local knowledge.

Following these steps I then arrange a training day to suit the group’s commitments. This is followed by a short live training session to make sure everyone is happy with what to do. The team are then free to arrange when and how often they conduct the CSW sessions. The running of the group is down to the coordinator and group members. I will always be there for support and will supply all the equipment. It is imperative that the groups comply with the H&S rules which will be in every member’s booklet which I issue during the training.

The only thing I require from the group is the prompt return of the recording sheets so I can send out letters to the offending drivers.

We have group coordinators meetings once a year where we discuss our successes and look at ways to improve the way we operate. We are also looking at a monthly newsletter and I'm trying to arrange days where members can go out with officers in our vehicles to see how we operate.

In the short time I have been coordinator we have doubled the groups and seen a marked decrease in the number of offenders. This is the goal we are all working to, as this will make our communities safer for all.

Please let me know if you require any additional information, as I would be glad to offer whatever I can to help. I am also willing to visit areas looking at becoming a CSW group and explain a bit more about the scheme.

Regards 

Mark

Mark Booth
Community Speed Watch Coordinator
West Mercia Police Road Safety 
01952 608766
david.m.booth@westmercia.pnn.police.uk
www.westmercia.police.uk/roadsafety 

follow us on twitter @ThinkSaferRoads



ShrewsburyCops – Tweets
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Please have a look at Shrewsbury Cops Tweets as an excellent source of information letting you know what is going on
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

It’s ‘Easy & Effective’ – but we need your help

[image: neighbourhood_watch_logo]

The aim of a Neighbourhood Watch Scheme is to bring together like minded neighbours who wish to create a strong friendly community where crime and anti-social behaviour is less likely to occur. 

By being a member of a Watch scheme you will be a valued link between your community and the Police – via email, text message, Facebook, WhatsApp or SnapChat (whatever suits you). The police will not run the scheme, as to how that is done is up to the members, however the Police will provide help and advice.

There is no lower or higher limit on how many members there can be in a scheme. We have street signs that can be provided and installed free of charge to help keep your area safe. It has been proved that where there is a NHW scheme in place, crime and ASB decreases and the area becomes a safer and more pleasant place in which to live.

You may (or may not) decide to have regular meetings of your members; if so SNT Members or Police staff will do all they can to attend and support those meetings if requested. You can formalise your scheme on the National register or just keep it informal and liaise direct with us at Pontesbury Station.

Being a coordinator or a member can take as much or as little time as you wish; all we ask is that if you have a concern or become aware of any unusual or suspicious activity you report it to Police via your chosen means or if appropriate for more urgent matters via telephoning the ‘101’ number.  

NHW members are valued by the Police for the time and work they do to lessen crime and help keep Shropshire a low crime area. We can also advise on Rural Watch, Horse Watch & Speed Watch schemes.

For more information please visit www.westmercia.police.uk and www.ourwatch.org.uk
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